South Berwick Conservation Commission

November 18, 2009 Meeting Minutes

Present: Pat Robinson, Dolores Leonard, John Klossner, and Maya Bogh
Absent: John Stirling

Next Meeting: December 15, 2009

Approval of 10/14 Minutes: Lacked quorum, tabled for next meeting.

Mail: Robin Kerr budget request for $4,250. Dolores made a motion to approve for $4,000, seconded by
Maya, approved. Request from Eagle Scout for donation to subsidize development of bridge in Town
Forest. Seeking $597. Dolores made a motion to approve for $50, seconded by John, approved.

New business

New FEMA maps (John): Once maps are established, town must take measures and homeowner
insurance can go up. Sent emails to Roberta and John to determine whether we can help homeowners
avoid an increase in rates. Awaiting response; Roberta says John is in contact with FEMA.

Ongoing business

Town Forest (Pat): A restricted account will be created based on sale of wood from forest. (Suggested
this account could reimburse projects like the bridge in the future.) Group discussed related oversight by
commission on other parcels and potential for developing process for forest management plans on town
open space. Town Forest Walk through on Sunday, November 22 @ 1 pm. All present plan to attend.

Open space planning: Jodi Castallo suggested next step is to designate sub-committee for open space
planning. Brainstormed a list of people, e.g, business owners, large land owners, rotary, planning board.
Will combine this list with list from beginning with Habitat Presentation and those that come from
review of tax maps (Pat). Will combine direct solicitation of people on list with outreach through the
Weekly Sentinel, public notices, 236diner blog, and Foster’s (Dolores).

South Berwick Gardening Club: Looking to complete educational signage and rain barrel by April or
May. Maya to look into getting her husband to do installation; John K. to look into donated length of
gutter, also into finding a great works school class that would be interested in decorating the rain barrel;
Dolores to look into Vermont rain barrel initiative; Dolores to call Terry Oliver about installation of sign.

Planning Board: John S. absent. Discussed potential for different folks from Commission to attend
Planning Board meetings if John is not able to act as go between. Agreed we could rotate.

Hooper Brook Zoning Research Request/Shoreland (Pat): Letter submitted to council, which has sent
information to state for review.

Mt A Steering committee representative (Pat): Joe Dallatore will not be able to serve as representative.
Pat is investigating other possibilities, potentially someone from the town offices. Giving ourselves until
January to take it to the town council.



